Pars On People.
Ron Morris was paid a nice tribute in The Canberra Times in April of this year. Ron who is 81 was at the D Day Landing on 6th June as a commando with the Royal Marine Commando Unit. He enlisted in the Royal Navy in 1940 in memory of his brother who was shot down over Malta early in the war. Ron saw action in many theatres of war including Crete - El Alamein.

He met Hazel who was a chief petty officer in the Royal Navy, during the war at HMS Collingwood in Hampshire. Happily married now for over 58 years Ron reckons it was the best thing that happened to him in those grim years. 

After the war Ron worked a butler for the British Royal Family and later for Prime Ministers John Gorton, William McMahon and Gough Whitlam at the Lodge. 

Ron has not enjoyed the best of health in recent years and has had a couple of close shaves but is still on deck.

A good organiser Ron made a big contribution to the Safaris in Canberra in 1986 & 1998. In recognition of his efforts he was made an Honorary Life Member of the Association in March 2000.

Ron is president of the Australian Commando Association Canberra Branch. 

Well done Ron, may you and Hazel share many more happy years together.

Gerry Green following his two knee replacements he had in February, landed a trifecta when he had a replacement for his left hip in August. This hip just went on and he was getting around with a fractured hip for a month before a correct diagnosis was made. Apart from a troublesome ulcer on his right leg, Gerry, as tough as ever, is coping under the watchful eye of his loving wife Lal.

Betty Hopkins widow of Irish, is getting by okay. She is lucky in that sons Col and Wayne and his wife Pat live close by so she is seldom lonely. Colin really spoils her. Her brother Monsignor Barden, though retired regularly conducts mass at the local Bentley Church and often drops in for a cuppa. Betty can get about but a trip to the local supermarket is about as far as she likes to travel. She rises at 6.30 a.m. and never naps through the day. Betty sends Christmas greetings to all her friends in the 2/2nd.

Tom & Mary Foster have not as yet made the move to Geraldton. They wanted to build their own home there but a shortage of builders prevented this so they are looking around for a suitable home, which is proving difficult. Tom is still confident the move will be soon. He said it had been another good year on the farm so prospects for their son Chris, who is taking over, look bright. Tom & Mary wish all a Happy Festive Season.

Hazel Hollow reports that she and the family are well which is good news. Hazel has few spare moments and is an active member of the Church of the Latter Day Saints, which she finds very rewarding. She is also involved in charity work. Hazel also wishes everyone a Merry Christmas & a Happy New Year and welcomes phone calls from her old friends on (08) 8445.7548.

Yvonne Walsh enjoyed a holiday in Bali in November and is enjoying life. A highlight of her year was when the Rotary Club of South Sydney donated a wheelchair to the Prince of Wales Hospitals Care Award. The chair, known as the Vince Walsh Chair, was donated in loving memory of Vince a long time member of the rotary club. A nice tribute indeed. No doubt it was a proud occasion for Yvonne.

Rotary was founded in Chicago by Paul Harris a solicitor in 1905 and is the largest community service organisation in the world. It has over 1.2 million members in 332,000 clubs in 210 countries.

Ross Shenn. It was nice to catch up with Ross at our commemoration service. Ross is another who has had a tough run undergoing two serious operations this week. Still not 100% Ross has a positive attitude and devotes all his time caring for his wife Beth who needs constant attention.

Rolf Baldwin Our heartiest congratulations to Rolf who will be 95 on the 16th December.
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